Friday, May 27, 2022

Dear Avonworth Parents, Caregivers, and Staff,

I hope this message finds you doing well. This communication is to provide an update regarding current COVID conditions.

Update on Cases of COVID-19 in Avonworth School District as of May 27, 2022,

Avonworth Primary	Avonworth Elementary	Avonworth Middle/High
Center	School	School
2 Active Case	3 Active Case	2 Active Case

There are currently 3 individuals (staff and/or students) in quarantine.

Allegheny County is currently at the <u>HIGH</u> Community COVID Level based on the CDC's updated metric.

Updated CDC Community COVID Levels

Low	Medium	High	
 Stay <u>up to date</u> with COVID-19 vaccines <u>Get tested</u> if you have symptoms 	 If you are at high risk for severe illness, talk to your healthcare provider about whether you need to wear a mask and take other precautions Stay up to date with COVID-19 vaccines Get tested if you have symptoms 	 Wear a mask indoors in public Stay up to date with COVID-19 vaccines Get tested if you have symptoms Additional precautions may be needed for people at high risk for severe illness 	
People may choose to mask at any time. People with symptoms, a positive test, or exposure to someone with COVID-19 should wear a mask.			

Reporting Health Information:

Please contact your child's school nurse if your child is identified to be positive for COVID-19. This information will help to limit the transmission of COVID-19 in our schools and school community.

We would like to remind our parents/guardians to continue to be diligent with regard to monitoring your child(ren)'s health. Daily health monitoring and keeping children home when needed are necessary measures for keeping our community healthy.

If a student has any of the following symptoms, please keep them home:

- Has shown any of the following symptoms:
 - Fever, cough, shortness of breath, chills, muscle pain, repeated shaking with chills, achiness, sore throat, and new loss of taste or smell
- Active vomiting or diarrhea
- Fever (100 degrees or higher), chills, or general body aches

Have a wonderful weekend!

Sincerely,

Jeffrey M. Hadley

Jeffrey M. Hadley, Ed.D. Superintendent